
Kensington Conservation Commission 

May 8, 2018 

Members Present: Sydnee Goddard, Robert Gustafson, Joan Skewes, Pam Holland 

Call to Order:  7: 30 pm 

 

1. Minutes approved as revised.  

 

2.  Recycling Update   Linda Blood, Selectperson, attended the meeting and the Commission discussed 

opportunities to educate the town’s residents on the new recycling requirements.  Recycling to start June 5th. 

Discussed special meeting, mailings, signs, posting on website and Facebook community news.  

 

3.  Joe Hickey from the Trails Committee attended the meeting and the Commission discussed mapping of trails 

and the bridge to be constructed across wetlands off of Moulton Ridge Road on the Hodges parcel.  Also 

discussed trails on town conservation land and a possible trail work day.  

 

4.  Unitil cutting trees on scenic roads in town.  A town meeting is required.  Syd contacted New Hampshire 

Association of Conservation Commissions (NHACC)  regarding tree cutting.  Public meeting is May 15th at 

7:00 p.m.  

 

5.  Bridge over wetlands.  Syd to meet Phil Auger to discuss bridge over wetlands off of Moulton Ridge Road.  

 

6.  Red blazes on SELT land.   SELT is meeting with surveyor regarding blazes and considering reducing 

impact. 

 

7. Kensington Water Rights, NH Community Rights Awareness Workshop.  The  Commission discussed 

ground water protection and JES to contact Rockingham Planning Commission about attending meeting to 

discuss water rights.  

 

8.  DES wetlands violation complaint on North Road.  Syd contacted NH DES about wetlands violations off of 

North Road.  DES was on site.  Ditching and driveways are affecting the amount of water running through 

adjacent property.   

 

Meeting adjourned 9:30 pm.  


